Hintlesham and Chattisham C of E



NEWSLETTER

Friday 25th January 2019



Parking Outside of School

As you are aware parking outside our school is limited and very congested. In order to reduce traffic congestion and the risk to pedestrians, there is a parent on duty at the gate on each day of the week . The volunteers will ensure your child is safe on the playground prior to school start. Following a report of a near miss this week from a member of the public, we request parents utilise the community carpark and walk to school. This will alleviate congestion and provide a drop off point for children. Parents using the drop off option are kindly reminded to keep double yellow lines and zig zag lines clear at all times.

Maths Mastery Workshop

Emerald Class are using Maths Mastery to develop a range of maths skills and strategies to solve maths problems. Mr
O'Malley will be holding a maths workshop where you will have the opportunity to learn and practice the strategies the children are using. It is intended to conclude the session with the children who will work with parents to solve maths problems.

School Grounds Day—Sat 12th Jan

Many thanks to the members of the school community who came along and helped to "tidy" our school grounds. A special thankyou to Mary who was instrumental in organising the event.

BBC Children In Need

Many thanks for your kind donations towards the Children In Need Appeal. A total of £177.66 was raised.

Parent Forum—PE

Parents are invited to a parents forum to discuss Physical Education on Friday 1st February 1100—1145. The forum will be hosted by Mrs Donaldson and Mr O'Malley. If you would like to attend or have an item for the agenda please inform the school office The Governors will be in attendance and will be happy to discuss any questions you have for them.

KS1 Visit to Bury St Edmonds Cathedral

Last week KS1 visited the impressive cathedral and enjoyed a range of activities based a on parables of Jesus





HSA Event—School Disco

Fancy a relaxing and fun evening to support a fantastic cause? There will be a school disco at the George Pub on Friday 8th February to raise funds for the school. Your ticket price will include a disco, buffet and great company. Tickets can be purchased from the HSA. Entry is a ticket only.

This Term's School Value

Justice

Website

Our website is:

www.hintleshamchattishamschool.com

Diary Dates

Spring Term

01.02.19 Parent Forum—PE
08.02.19 HSA School Disco—George Pub
12.02.19 Maths Mastery Workshop
12.02.19 HSA Drop In Q&A
15.02.19 Half Term Break
24.02.18 Return to School
02.03.19 Quiz Nite
11.03.19 Ruby Class Reading Cafe
20.03.19 Diamond Class Trip—Duxford
22.03.19 Film Night

Class Attendance

We would like to highlight the importance of attendance including arriving to school on time in the morning. Here is the combined attendance for each class to date:

Ruby Class: 96.74% Emerald Class: 97.10% Sapphire Class: 97.72% Diamond Class: 97.27%

Well done everyone—above 96% is great!

Open The Book Assemblies

Our OTB Assemblies now take place on Tuesday afternoons. Last week Year 1 performed the story of Joseph (Part 1). We definitely have some budding actors!



If you have a concern for a child's safety or wellbeing, please contact Customer First (24hr service): Tel: 0808 800 4005
In school please speak to our Designated Safeguarding Lead Mrs Donaldson; Alternative DSL Mr O'Malley; Named Governor for Safeguarding Mr Hugo Carter or Chair of Governors Mrs Deborah Bennett.